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NOTICE OF CHANGE OF SERVICE  

OLIKTOK PIPELINE RIGHT-OF-WAY LEASE – ADL 411731 
 
The State Pipeline Coordinator’s Section (SPCS) of the Department of Natural Resources (DNR), 
Division of Oil and Gas, received an application from Oliktok Pipeline Company (Lessee) 
requesting an authorization for a change of service and restart of the Oliktok Pipeline (Pipeline). 
On December 16, 2013, the SPCS authorized the Pipeline to provide common carrier service to 
transport natural gas; the Lessee is now requesting to convert the Pipeline use to transport natural 
gas liquids (NGLs). The proposed change of service will not require any additional acreage for the 
Oliktok Pipeline Right-of-Way Lease, ADL 411731.  The application and supporting documents 
are available online:  http://dog.dnr.alaska.gov/Home/Newsroom. The public may obtain hard 
copies of the letter of application and supporting documents, at cost, from the SPCS.   
 
Pursuant to Alaska Statute 38.35.015, DNR approved the conversion of the Pipeline to transport 
natural gas and issued the Right-of-Way Lease on June 1, 1986.  The Pipeline is a 16-inch diameter, 
approximately 28-mile pipeline originating near Pump Station 1 and terminating at Central 
Processing Facility 1 within the Kuparuk River Unit.  Startup of the natural gas liquids service, as 
early as August 1, 2018, will allow the Lessee to meet a request from shippers. 
 
Section 1(c) of the lease requires DNR approval for the pipeline to transport other products.  The 
State Pipeline Coordinator, under authority delegated by the DNR Commissioner, intends to 
approve the request to transport natural gas liquids.  All comments must be submitted in writing 
to the address below by 5:00 p.m. on April 26, 2018. 
 

State Pipeline Coordinator’s Section  
3651 Penland Parkway, Anchorage, AK  99508 
Phone: 907-269-6403 Fax: 907-269-6880 
Email:  spco.records@alaska.gov  

 
DNR complies with Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.   Individuals with 
disabilities who may need auxiliary aids, services or special modifications to participate in this 
review may call 269-8411 TTY/TTD.  Please provide sufficient notice in order for the department 
to accommodate your needs.  
 
DNR reserves the right to waive technical defects in this publication. 
 
/s/ Jason Walsh       Publish April 12, 2018 

State Pipeline Coordinator     
Department of Natural Resources 


